Minnesota Statewide Independent Living Council

Minutes 
December 8, 2022
Call to Order:  The Minnesota Statewide Independent Living met virtually using Zoom on December 8, 2022, 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.  Chairwomen Robyn Block called the meeting to order at 9:05 a.m. with a quorum present.  Robyn Block review meeting expectations.
Present: Brian Baker, Robyn Block, Paulo Matheus Carvalho Chaves de Castro, Joseph Dailey, Bonnie Danberry, Rosalie Eisenreich, Deborah Gleason, Karen Larson, Stephen Larson, Linda Lingen, Larry Lura, Dr. Mohamed Mourssi Alfash, Tom Reed, Judy Sander, Julia Washenberger
Members Absent:  Haley Kimmet, Lisa Harvey

Member Excused:  Gloria LaFriniere, 

Ex Officio Present:  David Fenley, Ed Lecher


Ex Officio Excused:  Brad Westerlund
Approved Meeting Agenda:  Deborah Gleason made a motion to approve the agenda as presented.  Joseph Daily seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously by voice vote.

Approve the Minutes – November 10, 2022 – There was a correction to minutes- the word “Federal” should be “Federation of the Blind”.  Larry Lura made the motion to approve the November 10th meeting minutes with the correction.  Linda Lingen seconded the motion.  The motion passed by voice vote.
DEED /VRS – Update – No Report

SSB Update - Legislative session begins January 3rd.  There will be a lot of discussion about how to expend one-time surplus funds of $17 B.  
MCD Update – David Fenley encouraged everyone to participate in the virtual legislative forum on December 16, 2022. 

SRC-G Update – Linda Lingen reported there were 50 new VRS staff hired.  She participated in a national training on working with LGBTQ+ individuals.   

SRC – B – Update – Judy Sanders reported about the focus on a budget increase for senior services.  She noted that the state must spend 15% of all federal VR funding on youth.  SSB has a whole department dedicated to youth and transition services.  SSB has contracted with a group to teach social skills to help with job readiness.  
Revision to meeting schedule:  Meetings have been falling short of 5.5 hours generally scheduled for a council meeting.  It was suggested that MNSILC meetings occur in odd number months keeping the May meeting at one of the centers.  A meeting should be held in June to approve the reports to ACL.  Council should take into consideration people’s employment and do what is best for the whole council to get necessary work done.  A change in the meeting schedule will require policy and procedure changes. Council meetings must be 3 hours to be eligible for per diem.   Brian Baker made a motion to meet during the following months January, March, May, June, August, October, and December during calendar year 2023.  Committee meetings will continue monthly as scheduled.  Joe Dailey and Karen Larson seconded the motion.  The motion carried by roll call vote.  The meeting will continue to be held the second Thursday of the month.  The Executive Committee will determine duration of the meeting.  If the Executive Committee determines an immediate decision is needed the council could vote by email or call a special meeting.  
Election of Officer - Vice Chair – Robyn Block opened the floor for nominations for the position of Vice Chair.  Brian Baker volunteered.  Tom Reed nominated Stephen Larson who respectfully decline.  There were no additional nominations.  Nominations were closed. Brian Baker was declared Vice Chair by consent.   

Election of Officer – Treasurer – Bonnie Danberry stated the Treasurer is the chair of the Finance Committee.  Generally, DEED and Jo Erbes provide the expense data. The role of the Treasurer is to report expenses to the council.  There were no volunteers.  The position will remain open until the January meeting.

Election of Officer – Secretary – The election of Brian Baker to Vice Chair created a vacancy for the Secretary position.  Nominations were opened for position of Secretary.  Deborah Gleason volunteered to be Secretary.  There were no other nominations for Secretary.  Nominations closed.  Deborah Gleason was declared Secretary by consent.  

Election of Officer – Parliamentarian/Member at Large – Deborah Gleason’s election as Secretary created a vacancy in the Parliamentarian/Member at Large position. Nominations were opened for Parliamentarian/Member at Large position. Larry Lura volunteered.  There were no additional nominations for the Parliamentarian/Member at Large position.  Nominations were closed.   Larry Lura is named Parliamentarian/Member at Large by consensus.  

Public Comments – Robyn Block talked about a pod cast (Happyheads.com) she did for people with brain injuries. Deborah Gleason talked about adding accessibility to a discussion about diversity, equity, and inclusion.
Ed Roberts Day has been called the Father of Independent Living who believed that people with disabilities may need support but can do anything they choose to do.  January 23rd has been called Ed Roberts Day.  The Metropolitan Center for Independent Living has asked MNSILC to get a proclamation from Governor Walz.  Karen Larson made a motion that MNSILC request a proclamation for January 23rd to be declared Ed Roberts Day in Minnesota.  Linda Lingen seconded the motion.  The motion carried on voice vote. 

Training – Creating a welcoming virtual environment for people with hearing impairments – Mary Bauer, Deaf and Hard of Hearing Specialist, Deaf and Hard of Hearing Services Division, Minnesota Department of Human Services, and council member Dr. Mohamed Mourssi Alfash presented information about creating an inviting meeting for people who are deaf, hard of hearing or have an auditory processing disorder.  

Committee Reports

Outreach Committee – The Outreach Committee is working on recruiting new council members.  Bonnie Danberry, Linda Lingen, Julia Washenberger, and Gloria LaFriniere terms end January 2, 2023.  

Reports Committee – Linda Lingen reported the annual report is coming together.  The goal is to finalize  - the stories by December 12th.  The Committee is working on the PPR report which is due January 30, 2023.
Adjourn – The meeting adjourned at 1:15 p.m. 

Respectfully submitted - Deborah Gleason, Secretary

Recorded by Jo Erbes

